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75TH OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY 2009 Regular Session MEASURE: HB 2068 A
STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY CARRIER: Rep. Bentz
HOUSE REVENUE COMMITTEE

REVENUE: Revenue Impact Issued
FISCAL: Minimal Fiscal Impact, no statement issued
Action: Do Pass as Amended and be Printed A-Engrossed
Vote: 10-0-0 
 Yeas: Bailey, Bentz, Berger, Bruun, Gelser, Kahl, Read, Riley, Sprenger, Barnhart

Nays: 0
Exc.: 0

Prepared By: Chris Allanach, Economist
Meeting Dates: 1/28; 3/27; 4/9; 4/17; 4/21

WHAT THE BILL DOES: Clarifies existing statute that certain tax credits (the biomass producer credit, the business
energy tax credit, the credit for contributions to the Oregon Production Investment Fund, and the diesel engine
repower/retrofit credit) may be sold or transferred only to C-corporations, S-corporations, or personal income
taxpayers. Clarifies existing statute that an income or corporate excise tax credit that is transferable may be
transferred or sold only once, unless specifically stated otherwise in statute. Requires the Department of Energy to
establish by rule a formula to be used in determining the transfer price of credits. Requires the formula to incorporate
inflation projections and market real rate of return. Requires the department to update transfer prices quarterly using
the formula.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
• Variation in statutory language for credit transfers
• The impact of credit transfers on completing projects
• Interpretation of existing statutes by state agencies

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENTS: Replaces bill.

BACKGROUND: A number of personal and corporate income tax credits allow a transfer of one kind or another. A
lack of clarity in current statutes and inconsistency among the credits creates confusion for taxpayers and presents
administrative difficulties. The primary intent of the policy contained in this bill is to provide clarity for administrative
agencies. The bill is also intended to provide the Department of Energy the flexibility to adjust transfer prices in
accordance with a market environment that can change very quickly.


